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Executive Bureau Meeting 
Date: 21 May 2007
Venue: QeC-ERAN Office ; Rue Vieux Marché aux Grains 48, 1000 Brussels

Time : 15:30-18:30
Subject: Directors Report

Network Developments
1.  Membership
I attach an excel file which provides an overview of existing, new and potential members as of 30/4/07.
The proposed delegation to Lyon, Charlon sur Soane and Grand Remy has been arranged for 29 and 30 May.In addition a meeting with the CPAS in North Marseille has also been arranged.In each location , we are offering a short workshop on EU Urban Policy and the work of QeC-ERAN and the services we provide to members.

A similar workshop is being planned to target Holland and Flemish speaking Belgium.

2. QeC-ERAN Office
In terms of the staffing there have been following changes:

a. Francesca Colleta, from Torino has begun a placement with effect from 12/7/07.

b.  David Gerrits from Charlois has started a six month placement from 1 March. 
c. Grainne Maginnis from Belfast  undertook a three month placement which finished at the end of April.

d. Pier Nicola Chirizzu from Uiversity of Milan began a three month placement from 1 April

e. Maria Elena..  from the University of Bologna will start a 6 month placement from 17 June

f. I am also finalising arrangements for the next placement from Vantaa  . This will start in mid July for one year.
g. The self governing region of Bratislava has also expressed a interest in establishing a placement starting in September

h. Aurelio Dugoni has left as Co-ordinator of the Urbs-Health Project with effect from 1 April. 
3. Flash Number 2/2007
The  Flash was produced in April and was translated into Spanish, Italian and French. Flash number three will be ready for June.
Project Developments

1. Restart

The third Peer Review Workshop  took place  in Ljubljana at the end of February. This has created a direct link with the Slovenian Ministry for Labour and Family. The under-secretary of state will participate in the final event being held in Brussels on 11 June. She has expressed interest in working with us in organising a event during the Slovenian presidency in 2008.
2. Genderwise

The project has been completed. The final report and financial report are beig prepared for submission to the EC by end of May
      3. Fast Track- Managing Migration and Integration at Local Level(MILE)

       This is the follow up to Udiex-Alep. I am working with the city of Venice to finalise the initial expression of interest  and plan the initial development phase(May –Sept/October) . The initial partners are Rotterdam/Charlois; Torino; Budapest, Venice and Madrid. 
4.Urbs-Health

 There have been difficulties with this project.In consultation with Torino , I have terminated the contract for the co-ordinator and am now helping to regroup a new management structure and re-establish the work required for the last 6 months. The final workshop is planned for 26-28 September I Torino.
5.European Residents in Regeneration Network
A very successful capacity building workshop was held for 30 delegates from the Local Regeneration Forums that we have established. This included a meeting with the EP Intergroup on Urban Policy and Housing and this has resulted in a request from the Intergroup to  undertake more joint work. We have also established an innovative online platform for the  Local Regeneration Forums. I will briefly present this during the EB meeting.
6.INTI
Our project has been approved. The EC wants to discuss possible changes to our proposal and I expect to have a contract by end of June
7.ESIP

The office has been established and there is a worker I post. A website has been established and a newsletter produced. The first meeting of the ESIP board will take place on 19 June  in Bratislava.
8. Getting Engaged: Women and Participation in social and economic development. 
The project has held its first workshop in Poznan. The second will take place in Rome in October.

9.Projects developed and submitted
We have developed and submitted a number of projects:

· Grundtvig programme: Adult education approaches for immigrant women.

· Life long Learning Programme : Dissemination ad awareness raising proposal in relation to best practice in adult education and vocational training.

· Radicalisation of young People

· Citizens in Europe programme-a successor bid for the current project

· Frame work 7 Programme –platform of cities and social cohesion.
      9. Projects being developed
           We are currently developing a number of projects :

· Work is  progressing in developing a number of potential Urbact/Fast Track proposals:

· Demographic Ageing: Challenges for social and economic planning

· Neighbourhood Governance

· Skills for sustainable and competitive communities

· Masterplanning/Cultural Planning
· Creative Clusters

· The PROGRESS programme call is expected any day and we are developing a number of project ideas:

· Active Inclusion

· Follow up to current Laps ad Raps

· Health Impact Assessment as part of an Integrated Urban Development. 
· EU year for Intercultural Dialogue

· WE are also rethinking our failed Interreg bid from last year.
Other Developments

1. Presence
Presence has now been constituted and we have already established a website. Recruitment of Associates is now underway.The organisation will pay rent starting from June or July.

2.TRAN(Turkish Regeneration Areas Network)

Following the agreement to develop the work with the Turkish towns/cities visited last year a number of actions have been taken:

· Ozgur Oner has been recruited to develop this work. He is Turkish and has lived and worked in Germany and Brussels

· A meeting held with colleagues in Charlois

· A scoping exercise to assess the programmes that are currently available to Turkish municipalities.

· A meeting with the mayor of Chandar to discuss the idea of setting up a consortium.

What is already emerging is that for a number of the towns initially visited , they have aspirations in terms of projects that cannot be realised via EU funding at present. What is available is funding to enable exchange of experience /capacity building. In 2008 it will also be possible for inclusion in Life long learning programmes. We have identified possible funding  to establish a Turkish Regeneration Areas Network.There is a call for proposals targeted at Turkish municipalities. We have started work to devlop a project proposal and this will form the basis of the meetings that wikll take place in Turkey in mid-June.

3. We have been invited to participate in an event being organised by the Romanian ministry in relation to Urban regeneration . We will be represented by Torino

Haroon Saad

Director 
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